

### Dorothy Ellingwood McLane Scholarship

Dorothy McLane was Principal of The White Mountain School from 1931 to 1945. It was her foresight that moved the School from Concord, NH, to its location in the White Mountains. When Dorothy passed away in December 1982, a memorial fund was established in her name to help underwrite the scholarship of a female rising-senior who represents the ideals "Aunt Dot" believed in: academic curiosity, vigor, wit, good sportsmanship and common sense. This year's scholarship is presented to **Djenebou Semega, Class of 2019.** 

# Deborah McIlwaine-Brantwood Scholarship

Each year, The White Mountain School names one female student the McIlwaine-Brantwood Scholar. Established in 1997, this scholarship is named after Deborah P. McIlwaine — an English teacher, social worker and the wife of former Head of School, John McIlwaine — and Brantwood Camp in Peterborough, NH. The recipient represents the ideals Deborah lived by: academic curiosity, vigor, wit and a strong commitment to one's community. This year's scholarship is presented to **Anastasia Chambers, Class of 2019.** 

#### Mary Holbrook Russell Scholarship

This scholarship honors the memory of Mary Holbrook Russell, who served for 30 years as a faculty member and dean at the former Cathedral School of St. Mary in Long Island, New York. In 2002, her students established a fund for an annual scholarship to be awarded to a female student who has achieved solid academic standing, enthusiastically contributed to The White Mountain School's mission and actively participated in School affairs. This year's scholarship is presented to **Yalda Mauj, Class of 2019.** 

#### The Bishop Douglas E. Theuner Scholarship

The Episcopal Bishop of the Diocese of New Hampshire from 1986 to 2003 and the father of Nicholas Theuner, Class of 1988, the Rt. Rev. Douglas E. Theuner was known for his activism in educational, social and economic causes. This scholarship was established in 2014 in Bishop Theuner's memory. This year's scholarship is presented to **Fatimata Cham, Class of 2019.** 



### Paula K. Valar Scholarship

Established in 1996, this scholarship honors former faculty member, ski instructor and trustee Paula K. Valar, who was also the mother of three White Mountain School alumnae. It is awarded to a day student who excels in his or her studies and community life. This year's scholarship is presented to **Jaylynn Alexander, Class of 2020.** 

The Pamela Boult Memorial Scholarship

Established in 2014 by the family of Sedona Chinn, Class of 2009, the Pamela Boult Memorial Scholarship honors the generous support Pamela provided toward her granddaughter's education at The White Mountain School and the importance of that experience to her granddaughter's development. This scholarship is awarded to a student who exemplifies the School's mission. This year's scholarship is presented to **Gabriel Hernandez, Class of 2020.** 

Ann Jane Connor Scholarship

Established by Howard Connor, a generous benefactor of the School, in memory of his mother, the Ann Jane Connor Scholarship is granted to a female student who has demonstrated excellent progress in her studies and has made significant contributions to the life of the School. This year's scholarship is presented to **Mariama Lemon, Class of 2020.** 

The Bishop Charles F. Hall Scholarship

The Rt. Rev. Charles Francis Hall was the Episcopal Bishop of the Diocese of New Hampshire from 1948 to 1973. This scholarship was established in 1987 in his honor and is awarded to a student who demonstrates spiritual and intellectual integrity, two qualities for which Bishop Hall was known. This year's scholarship is presented to **Nathaniel Clement, Class of 2020.** 



# Houghton-Duane Scholarship

Established by Audrey Houghton Duane, Class of 1950, and Harry B. Duane, the Houghton-Duane Scholarship is given to a student who is developing leadership potential and has shown a deep love and respect for mountains, rivers and the environment. This year's scholarship is presented to Simon Duggan, Class of 2019.

Linda Clark McGoldrick '55 Scholarship

This merit-based, four-year scholarship is awarded to a student who excels in writing, demonstrates a sincere interest in the preservation of the environment, and whose interests and potential will be met by The White Mountain School community. This prestigious award was established in 1991 by the Board of Trustees to honor Linda Clark McGoldrick's 40-year association with the School as a talented and dedicated student, alumna, trustee, teacher and administrator. The current recipient is **Zoë Simon, Class of 2021.**